Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday April 2nd 

Venue: 44, Hesketh Crescent

Present: Rosemarie Phillips, Carole Bent, Bea Menier, Kareen Boyd, Daphne Hardwick, Linda Kasmaty, Duncan Cunningham.

Apologies: Colin Doubleday, Bob Robertson, Susanne Webb

1. Minutes of the Last Meeting

Rosemarie proposed we accept them, Duncan seconded.

2. Matter Arising

We discussed possible reasons for the low turn out at the AGM. Rosemarie had looked at the signing in sheets of paper to see how many people who were not affected by Croft School had attended the meeting, and came to the conclusion that out of the 61 signed in, 12 were committee members, police and other visitors, only 21 people were not affected by Croft by virtue of their address.

Carole went to the Locality meeting at the Civic Offices and was surprised by the low turnout there. When we considered the large numbers of people who attended meetings to discuss the Croft School at the Marriott Hotel, these were low numbers. We agreed that for the next AGM, we will plan at least 6 months in advance when it will be, and where it will be held. The Moose Hall is not a suitable venue.

3. Localism Meetings Update

The first meeting was held on March in the Civic Offices where the traditional layout impeded discussion some people felt. The second Localism Meeting held at Ridgeway School it was felt gave more opportunity for discussion. The main issue was Speedwatch, a system where local people will be trained in calculating speeds of cars and report to the Police if people are speeding. They will wear yellow jackets to make them readily identifiable. There was some discussion about whether Speedwatch was a good idea or not. Peter Greenhlagh, a councillor at the moment in West Swindon, is apparently standing down as a councillor because he does not agree with Speedwatch.

At the second meeting, Central Wichelstowe which is going to be developed next was discussed, particularly the nature of the District Centre which it is thought will be mainly retail, but no one yet seems to know if there will be a small Waitrose and a hotel built there.

There is a large space earmarked for a secondary school beside a primary school in Central Wichelstowe, but the LEA say there probably will not be a need for one because there will be enough provision in Swindon itself. ( That information was revealed at a scrutiny meeting)

It was felt roving microphones should be used in these meetings.

Section 106 will now be known as Community Infrastructure Levy.

We once again we agreed it would be good to have someone to come to one of our meetings to talk about localism, and the role of the Localities Officer, in our case, Jackie Moyles, who was going to attend the February meeting. One of their roles is to support the councillors, but we need clarification on this. 

We agreed we should ask Jackie's deputy to come to our next meeting.

4. Corn Exchange Update

Bob sent a letter to the Swindon Evening Advertiser and the council expressing concern that the fate of the building and it's surroundings seems no nearer any resolution, and planning permission has been sought form the owner to knock the building down. Rosemarie had visited Wat Tyler house on Monday and met with Andy Brown who outlined the situation since 2008.

The latest plans which were rejected were for a 7storey, 117 room hotel with 84 flats at least.

We need to write  to Tom Buxton at SBC with any ideas they have for how the Corn Exchange might be used, and presumably with views about demolition by 17th of April. His address is:

Planning Dept,

Wat Tyler house,

Beckhampton Street,

Swindon,

SN1 2JH

or email him at tbuxton@swindon.gov.uk and cc to itucker@swindon.gov.uk
5. Croft Update

The Croft site is a real mess, there appear to be problems with the land because of the  spring line, being located where they are trying to build the school. 25% more land than they have planning permission for has been excavated and they are now building a soak away to try and deal with the spring water. There has been a lot of pile driving which has worried those affected with earthquake like effects in their houses over prolonged periods of time.

A petition against the building of Croft School was submitted so it could be discussed in open council. It has been accepted, validated and approved by officers, but Stephen Ward, the borough solicitor has now said he won't accept the petition. He says it's a multiward issue ( Eastcott and Old Town) and so 1500 signatories are needed before the matter can be discussed.

This has brought up generic process issues. 

Mr Taylor also  stated his preliminary view is  there has been no blight on the area because of the school.

Adrian Downing, an Evelyn Street resident and local bat expert has received a letter from Robert Buckland about the trees in Marlborough Lane which form a feeding corridor for the local bats. Richard Bell has said the trees will be pruned rather than chopped down. Brian Mattock has agreed to meet Colin to discuss the roads and trees. 

 Local Resident Adrian Downing's request for PARA's support  ref Croft Trees was accepted.

Kareen Proposed. Daphne Seconded

6 voted for and 1 abstained.

We need to include the environmental review which was not conducted previously because SBC Officers state that it was not needed as in their view Marlborough Lane does not 'border the site' 

Natural England could be approached to help assess impact on the area of building the school.

Carole also mentioned that the Football Hub closes at 10pm, with traffic leaving up until 11pm. At the moment, deliveries to the Marriott down Marlborough Lane are timed to start after 7.30am to cause minimum sleep disruption to residents.. If children were being dropped  off at school, this would clash with the lorries delivering to the Marriott, it has been suggested to Carole that deliveries would have to be changed so they would be outside school hours, such as the early hours of the morning. This does not seem a satisfactory solution.

6. Mela Parking

Colin has suggested we ask for traffic wardens this year to avoid the chaos we've experienced in previous years. It was also suggested that people could use the park and ride at Wroughton and be bussed in to the Mela.

7. Community Centre at Christ Church

It is thought that Brian Mattock and Mike Bawden initiated the idea that there could be an Old Town Community Centre built at Christ Church to be managed by the church. The councillors approached the people at Christ Church to see if they were interested in putting in a bid which they have done, but they have not heard whether they were successful yet.

The Old Town Group said at a recent meeting that money was available for a community hall to be run on the same lines as Lawn Community Centre, and asked for volunteers to put their names forward if they felt if they could help with running it.

Duncan left at 9.30pm

8. Venues

Bob has been looking into this, and emailed since the meeting on Monday evening to say that the Croft Centre is available with the choice of two rooms at the rate of £9 per hour for the dates we require. This matter will be put on the agenda at the meeting. We did not discuss it at this meeting because we did not have the details which have now been provided.

9. Treasurer's Report

In the Treasurer's Account we have £865.83

30 Day Notice Account £600.53

10. Elections

Kareen is standing as an Independent in Old Town.

Jim Boyd is standing in Lawn and Chiseldon.

This will become official on Wednesday 4th April.

AOB

Lethbridge Fun Run on the 17th June this year has a different route, starting from Croft and Marlborough Lane.

The Old Town Group warmly welcomed  Kareen and Colin at their last meeting. Rosemarie has attended the group for the last 12 years; she said the representatives from residents groups are often chairpeople.

Writing to the Council about Refusal to Accept Petition

Daphne proposed and Carole seconded that PARA write to the council about their refusal to accept the petition against Croft School

5 voted for the motion and 1 against.

Website

Daphne agreed to look into finding someone to update the website.

Next Meeting Monday 14th May at 52, St. Margaret's Road.

